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Flying Monkeys?
Corrections, Double Dips, Top Lines and Bottom Lines…Oh My!
With apologies to the Wizard of Oz, these days it does feel like Dorothy and the Gang walking down the yellow brick road with constant things being thrown at them to worry about…like tigers, lions and bears.
Well the market bears keep at it via the media.  Stocks are tired.  We’ve moved too much, too fast.  A correction/pull back is due, etc. etc. Since this rally began in mid March, the skeptics raise the noise level with each rising tick.  So far, these pundits calling for an end to one of the best rallies ever, have been dead wrong.  Maybe if they cry wolf long enough, they will be proved right?  The markets have had more than a dozen drops of 2% or more since the March low, the largest a 7% drop from mid June to mid July.
During this run, many investors have chosen to remain on the sidelines, opting to wait for a “correction” or “pullback” before stepping out.  The “talking heads” say a 10% to 15% correction is coming, but history would argue they could be waiting a while.  As the chart below from the last 5 cycles (or 27 years) shows, a meaningful correction in the early stages of a new bull market is an infrequent event.
History shows 10% drops are infrequent early in new cycles. 

Gains and number of month’s correction in the S&P 500:
Bell Start


 Before Correction 




        %Gain
      #Months
August 12, 1982

69%

18.1

December 4, 1987

61%

25.9

October 11, 1990

233%

84.6

October 8, 1998

48%

11.7

March 11, 2003

95%

56.6

Average since 1949
64%

24.1

(Source: Mizuho Securities USA)

As you can see, the average since WWII is almost 2 years after the start of a new bull market that a 10% correction took place.  In the most recent cycle (2003-2007) it took almost 5 years.
Same for all the talk about a “double dip” recession, in the entire history (about 130 years) of markets, it officially has only happened twice, the 1930’s during the Depression and in the early 1980’s when inflation (and interest rates) exploded. In both cases, an argument can be made that the “double-dips” were induced by policy error by central banks.

This week, this quarter’s earnings reports kick off.  Despite overall decent numbers last quarter, the bears argued that the better bottom lines came mainly from cost cutting, and therefore are one shot type of events.  Maybe. But if corporations have cut costs, could you imagine what the bottom lines (profits) will look like if the top lines (i.e. revenues/sales) begin to improve.  With costs cut, all those will go straight to the bottom line.
In the next few weeks we will get a better idea of demand, pricing power, access to capital, commodity costs and pending job cuts (i.e. more cost cutting).  This will all give us a better idea of what Q4, and more importantly, 2010, will look like.

Ignore the chatter.  Sure there will be a pullback sometime, but not enough to disturb long term positions and miss upside in the meantime.  The markets are heading higher the next 12-18 months because valuations are favourable, earnings are improving and the economy is gaining traction.

Stay Tuned 
Vito Finucci

Vice President & Director

Private Client Division
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